Pine Grove Elementary School PTA
PTA Executive Board Meeting
Monday November 16, 2020
Meeting Notes

Meeting held virtually via Zoom

Call to Order – 6:33pm by President Anna Gibbons

Attendees: 
Principal Diane Richmond, Asst Principal Melissa Markle, Anna Gibbons, Karin Wohlgemuth, Shaina Zobel, Jen Keiber, Tina Kubala, Laura Frederick, Donna Beres Starkey, Erica Reinhardt, Kathy Andrzejewski, Katie Flanigan, Colleen McCloskey

President’s report:
Maryland PTA (MDPTA) sent voting ballots to each unit to vote for or against approving new charter bylaws to allow local units to hold elections and voting via online virtual platforms. PGE PTA President Anna Gibbons returned the ballot voting in favor of online voting.
Student Support Network (SSN): Pine Grove Middle School faculty held a donation drive for diapers to be donated to SSN. The large collection was delivered to the SSN donation drop off location at Anna Gibbons’ house, and will be forwarded to SSN for distribution to families in need. Donations of non-perishable foods, household supplies, toiletries etc. are continuously being accepted. The items of greatest need are diapers and feminine hygiene products.
PTA has 92 members. Memberships are still available https://pge.new.memberhub.store/store 

Treasurer’s report: 
October income was $938, $500 of that was for PTA membership purchases, $188 was from the sales of last year’s spirit wear. Expenses were $2. The ending balance for October is $7225 (estimated). PTA will receive a bill soon for payment of $414 for the September and October membership dues to MDPTA.
Estimated November expenses: $50 for teacher online resources, $160 annual Zoom license, $2 bank fee - $212 estimated expenses total. Estimated November balance $6600.
Filed 990N form with the IRS as requited for non profit organizations, completed the bank audit. Annual report will be due in December. 

Principal’s report:
1st quarter report cards will be available in BCPS One on November 30 for grades 1-5. Kindergarten progress reports will be available December 12. Parent-teacher conferences will be held December 2.
Thank you to the Student Support Network (SSN) for the continued assistance. 8 PGE families requested assistance to receive grocery store gift cards supplied by SSN.
Baltimore County Executive announced funding for Principals to order Personal Protective Equipment (PPE) for all school. Principal Richmond has submitted the order for PGE to include items such as air purifiers, masks, hand sanitizer, gloves, gowns, and desk shields. These items will be used to prepare for eventual school reopening.
Substitute teachers – when a teacher is absent there should be a substitute teacher so that synchronous instruction can continue, rather than asynchronous learning like at some other schools. If this is not the case parents should contact Mrs. Richmond or Mrs. Markle.
Mrs. Porciello, Phys Ed teacher, has been on extended planned leave and will return November 30. 

Teacher’s update:
Mrs. Kubala also thanked SSN for assistance, and will contact families who requested assistance in the Spring to ask if they still need assistance now, in addition to the families who contact Mrs. Richmond.
No other updates from teachers.

Meeting Adjourned – 7:15 pm

Respectfully Submitted,
Shaina Zobel
Recording Secretary
